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City of Somersworth, NH
One Government Way
Somersworth, NH 03878
603-692-4262

City Hall Hours
Monday - Friday
8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Wednesday
8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

Visit our
website

Starting in May, City Council meetings
a r e open to the Public; however, the
Public is encouraged to submit comments
in lieu of attending. All meeting attendees
are required to wear a mask in accordance
with CDC COVID-19 Guidelines. Public
comments should be emailed to
jslaven@somersworth.com or
bbelmore@somersworth.com.
Comments must be received no later than
4:00 p.m. on the day of the City Council
meeting. The meeting can be viewed via
the Local Government Cable Access Ch.
22 (Comcast) or via live stream at the

​The Mayor's Corner

"It's a Wonderful Life"
 

Holidays are bound in traditions. Each of
us has our customs and practices which are
embedded within our family traditions and
identities. These traditions help ground us,
rejuvenate us and remind us of our lineage
and the values which are an important
aspect of existence. Throughout our
childhood, we are guided on the practices
that have become important to our cultures
and families. For most of us, these
identifying webs of our existence are lost
within our youth. We look upon the
gatherings, the meals, the songs, dances,
or matching pajamas as an embarrassing
burden we must partake in, voicing our
discontent at the continuation of the
traditions and holding the same childhood
desire to exit from them like our
hometown.

Age is something each of us learns to

http://www.somersworth.com
mailto:jslaven@somersworth.com
mailto:bbelmore@somersworth.com


City’s website www.somersworth.com .
 

​
Scheduled May

City Council Meetings
​

Monday, May 3 at 7:00 p.m.
City Council Meeting

Monday, May 17 at 7:00 p.m.
City Council Meeting

City Manager Reports  for the
City Council Meetings available here

Committee/Board Meetings this Month.

Site Review Technical Committee
Wednesday, May 5 at 10:30 a.m.
Wednesday, May 12 at 10:30 a.m.

Zoning Board of Adjustment
Wednesday, May 5 at 7:00 p.m.

Conservation Committee
Wednesday, May 12 at 6:00 p.m.

Minor Site Plan (SRTC)
Wednesday, May 12 at 2:00 p.m.

School Board Meetings
Tuesday, May 11 at 7:00 p.m.
Tuesday, May 25 at 7:00 p.m.

Planning Board
Wednesday, May 19 at 6:30 p.m.

Historic District Commission
Wednesday, May 26 at 7:00 p.m.

embrace. For some of us, it’s embracing
comes with the celebrations that adulthood
bares; personal establishment, raising a
family, and finding your place and role
within the community. For others, it is a
battlefield moment of raising a white flag
of surrender. It is coming to the realization
that you are outnumbered by the forces of
nature, and that like the leaves on a tree,
each of us has a life cycle. Within those
moments in the embracing of age comes
our personal moment of enlightenment
when our personal traditions become
sacred, and new ones are created and
passed on.

Read more....

Mayor's Office Hours
Monday: 5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.

Wednesday: 5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.
Friday: 4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

People are welcomed to stop by during
this time. Or, if you prefer, you can make
an appointment by calling Brenda at 692-

9503 or email
bbreda@somersworth.com

Residents are encouraged to wear face
coverings/masks and meetings will take
place in the Council Chambers to adhere
to CDC Guidelines of Social Distancing.

http://www.somersworth.com
https://www.somersworth.com/city-manager/pages/city-manager-reports
https://www.somersworth.com/conservation-commission
https://files.constantcontact.com/19018d8e201/254bf0ed-9a35-4d0b-b4e8-67b3056f6c3f.pdf
mailto:bbreda@somersworth.com


City Hall's Dropbox is located outside
City Hall entrance on Government Way.

Dropbox may be used at any time for
submitting property tax or utility payments
or other drop off business.

It is available and secure 24/7.If you have
question please call the City Clerk's office
at 692-9511 or 692-9512.

The Mayor's Corner Continued...

Despite the recently in my opinion, untimely announcements by
the Governor. I urge all Hilltop residents to continue to adhere
to the safety practices which have kept our City and its
resident’s safe throughout this pandemic. Each of us, have
known individuals or families who have had to battle the virus.
Throughout this pandemic, we have looked after each other and
have brought to life our Hilltopper spirit of neighbor helping
neighbor. As our population continues to move forward with
vaccinations, and we slowly return to an adjusted state of
normalcy, it imperative that we continue the practice of the
CDC recommendations and guidelines.
 
Both Dr. Fauci and New Hampshire’s own Dr. Chan have

continued to state the mask wearing practices even after being vaccinated, ensure that as a society
we will gain progress against COVID and evert future surges. Today, I am urging all Hilltoppers
to hold the line. We have traveled miles down the road in battling COVID 19, now is not the time
to lay down our guard. Instead, let us maintain our practices of mask wearing, social distancing
when possible and supporting each other. Slowly we are returning to some of the activities all of
us have missed and desired. Let us as community, continue to gain progress, step by step. Let us
continue to maintain the safety of each Hilltopper, and ensuring all of us can celebrate our
progress together as a united Community.



Vaccine Registration Now Open to All
 
COVID-19 vaccine registration is open to everyone in New
Hampshire ages 16 and older. Parental consent is required for
anyone 16 and 17 years of age. To register and schedule your
vaccine appointment, go to vaccines.nh.gov and create an account
in NH’s Vaccine and Immunization Network Interface (VINI). Once
registered you will receive an email to activate your account and

schedule your appointment. You can also call 2-1-1 for help with registering and

https://www.vaccines.nh.gov/


scheduling. When registering, please be prepared to answer questions about allergies and
medications. Information about health insurance is requested, but this information is not
required. You will not be charged if you are vaccinated at a state-run site.
 
For tip sheets and videos that help guide you through the process, visit the  NH Resident
Resources page.

Department of Public Works & Utilities

City recognizes Arbor Day with a special Tree Planting Event.
City personnel will recognize Arbor Day by planting a new shade tree at Millennium Park. The
tree will be donated to the City by the State of New Hampshire Department of Natural Resources,
Community Forestry Program and will be planted near the horseshoe pits and volleyball area. The
City of Somersworth is a Tree City USA community and has maintained that designation since
1999.

Community Gardens at Malley Farm
The Community Gardens at Malley Farm is getting ready for spring planting. There are 30 garden
plots at the Malley Farm and all spaces have been reserved by Somersworth residences.
Residence who participate, sign gardening agreements, and are allowed to grow vegetables for
their use. The program is supported by the Department of Public Works and volunteer garden
stewards provide oversight and are lead points of contact for the gardeners. This year’s garden
stewards are Judy Goodrow, Lynette Hamblen and Frank Palella. A waiting list for the 2022
season is being developed now. For more information, please contact Public Works at 603-692-
4266

Cemetery Road Reconstruction
The City Council awarded the contract for the reconstruction of Cemetery Road to SUR
Construction at their April 5, 2021 City Council meeting. The project involves:

Complete reconstruction of Cemetery Road’s travel lanes and shoulders from Maple St to
W. High St.
Replacement of underground water, storm, and sewer mains.
Replacement of the existing sidewalks, as well as adding a new sidewalk along the southern
edge of the road between the High School and Maple Street.

​This Project is planned to start May/June and last two construction seasons.

Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Spring Reminder –Assist with
Water Quality Protection.
As part of the City’s obligations under the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4)
Permit, we remind residents to address disposing of leaf and yard waste properly, consider
composting and avoid material blocking street catch basins. Residents with septic systems are

https://www.vaccines.nh.gov/helpful-info/helpful-resources-new-hampshire-residents


asked to make sure those systems are in good working order.

Driveway, Obstruction & Trench Opening Permit Reminder
As a reminder, any work done within the Right-Of-Way requires a permit. If you have questions
on the work you intend to complete within the Right-Of-Way, please call the Public Works
Department at 692-4266. Permit applications can be located at the City website on the Public
Works & Utilities Engineering page.
 
Metal Pick-up
The Department of Public Works reminds residents that metal pick up occurs on the 2nd Tuesday
of the month. The May collection will occur on Tuesday, May 11 and residents wanting this
service are asked to call Public Works not later than 3:00 pm on Monday, May 10 to be placed on
the pickup schedule for April. Participants are reminded to place the proper number of tags on the
item when setting the item out on the street for collection. Typical TV’s require three (3) stickers
- $12.00 and PC’s require one (1) sticker - $4.00. Residents may also opt to drop off metal and
electronic items with proper bulky waste stickers at the Public Works Facility located at 18 Lilac
Lane from 7:30 am-2:30 pm Monday –Friday. Note that winter weather emergencies may delay
collection.

Bagged Leaves and Brush Pick-up
Brush will be picked up the third week of May, (May 17-21) You must call 692-4266 by
Friday, May 14 to be added to the pickup list. Please have your brush curbside no later than 7:00
am on Monday, May 17 for pickup. Brush can be up to five (5) inches in diameter and ten (10)
feet long. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Brush pickup is limited to 20 minutes per stop. Any remaining brush and
cleanup of debris is the responsibility of the property owner. City Highway personnel is not
allowed to remove brush from private property so please make sure the piles are adjacent to a
sidewalk or close to the street edge along the front of your property.
 
Bagged leaves will be picked up the fourth week in May. (May 24-28) You do not have to call
ahead for bagged leaves pickup. Please have leaves curbside no later than 7:00am on your trash
pickup day the week of May 24. Leaves and grass clippings must be in brown recyclable paper
leaf bags, sold at many local stores.
 

Malley Farm Facility
Malley Farm is now open for disposal of brush and leaves. Please note: Any Contractor serving
a Somersworth residence with leafs and brush hauling, will need to obtain a permit from
Public Works to dump at Malley Farm. Wood larger than 5” in diameter and 10’ in length
is not permitted. Please call the Public Works Department at 603-692-4266 for further
information.





Somersworth Fire Department & Emergency Management
A Safety Message from the Fire Chief's Office

                                                                                                                                                                    
                                      

Wildfires - Not Just in the West!
Safety Message from the Fire Chief’s Office 

For those who pay attention to the national news, often times there is a brush fire or forest fire
burning somewhere in the western part of the United States. These fires are often devastating with
dry conditions, an abundance of natural fuel, and many homes in the wildland urban interface
(WUI). This type of fire seems remote and distant when viewed on TV.

One of the charms of our great City is that it is a unique array of urban, suburban, and rural areas
with large swaths of forested lands and open space. Various storms over the past few years and
the normal four-season cycle have added to the fuel load on the ground. Consequently, the
potential for wildfire in Somersworth can be elevated with dry conditions, high winds, and
irresponsible open burning. 

To place all of this in an east coast perspective, nearly 60 years ago in the Staten Island Burrough
of New York City, on a day known as “Black Saturday”, 100 homes were destroyed, as three
different fires simultaneously burned through multiple neighborhoods. This year in our own
Strafford County there have been several serious wildland fires with actual or threatened damage



to buildings and homes. 

The threat of wildfire in Somersworth is very real. As Smokey Bear has said for decades “Only
YOU can prevent forest fires”. The Somersworth Fire Department asks that you keep your
property clear of dead vegetation, abide by all open burning restrictions, use good judgement
when authorized to burn, and ensure your fire is completely out when finished burning.        

Please see the following safety messages and pictures of recent SFD activities.     
Feel free to call the Fire Station regarding questions about any emergency management, fire
prevention, or life safety topic at 692-3457.   

Please stay safe, be careful, and look out for each other. 
George Kramlinger 

Fire Chief/Emergency Management Director
 

                                                    
                                                                                                                                                                    
                                                                                                                                                                    

For over five decades starting in 1947, Smokey
Bear’s official message was “Remember...
Only YOU Can Prevent Forest Fires". In April
2001, the message was officially updated to
"Only You Can Prevent Wildfires".



Please see the following safety messages and pictures of recent
Somersworth Fire Department activities

Always Ready, Constantly Improving, Ever
Vigilant is the SFD Vision. Pictured late one



night is Engine 4 at the ready for immediate
response 24/7/365 with a crew of four. On April 16th, 2021, The City of Somersworth

Emergency Management in coordination with
SAU-56, the Strafford County Public Health
Network, and Somersworth Fire Department

conducted a very successful second dose
vaccination clinic at Idlehurst Elementary for
the SAU staff as part of the State’s Phase 2a

plan. Fire Department members acted as
vaccinators and logistical support staff for the

clinic which was changed from a drive through
to an indoor model due to inclement

weather. Funding to hire Fire Department
members was provided by NH Health and

Human Services.         

Somersworth Police & Friends

Successful Drug Take Back Day
We had a very successful drug take back day on Saturday, April 24th. Did you miss Drug Take
Back Day? If you have unused medications in your home, we also have a Locked Prescription
Drop Off Box in our lobby. You can visit us at any time and drop off unused medications.
 
Congratulations to Officer Matt Baril
Officer Baril graduated from the 184th New Hampshire Full Time Police Academy on April 23,
2021. This is a 16-week academy. Officer Baril attended remotely and in person to be certified as
a New Hampshire Police Officer.

K9 Officer Deschenes and K9 Bravo Has Received Certification
from the United States Police Canine Association
On April 20, 2021 K9 Officer Colton Deschenes and his partner, Bravo,
a four year old male Dutch Shepherd, participated in the United States
Police Canine Association Region 4 Narcotics Certification in
Chelmsford, MA. Officer Deschenes and Bravo were tested in the
detection of several controlled substances and obtained their national
narcotics detection certification. The USPCA Narcotics Certification is
regarded as one of the toughest certifications to achieve and most
regarded within the courts. 

Somersworth Police Facebook Page
Check out Somersworth Police Department’s Facebook page. We use it to let you know
about important community information including crime information, road closures,

snow emergencies/ parking bans, and community events. Here is the
link:  https://www.facebook.com/SomersworthPoliceDepartment/

We send out Nixle alerts for parking bans and other important information to
cell phones and emails. You can sign up for free Nixle at www.Nixle.com.

https://www.facebook.com/SomersworthPoliceDepartment/
http://www.nixle.com


Somersworth Crime Line: 
You can leave anonymous information at 692-
9111 - 24 hours a day/7 days a week.

What's Happening in Recreation ​



We currently have some spaces available for Grades 1-5. Contact the Recreation Office at 692-
9507 or 692-9508 for more info or Email Kristen Davenport at kdavenport@somersworth.com 

What's Happening at Somersworth Library

mailto:kdavenport@somersworth.com


Hello Everyone,

 
Lately, we’ve been appraising and boxing old attic-storage
books, some dating from the original Manufacturers and
Village Library. They are in a sad state but antiquarian book
buyers will be contacted and proceeds used to fund library

programs. The attic will get a good cleaning in the process. We’re not going full Marie Kondo
here, but there is logic in knowing what you have and need. We don’t need carapaces on the attic
floors.
 
Word is that we can hold outdoor discussions. Let’s aim for this month. Stay tuned. We’ll post on
Facebook earl in May, or just ask at the desk. I’m partial to short stories as it’s hard to get through
a 300 page book you don’t like. Reading an 8-20 page story that elicits ambivalence is doable.
The point is always discussion, and to maybe view the work in a different way after participating
in the discussion. If you have short story suggestions, let us know.
 
Soon, we’ll be getting the Wall Street Journal and USA Today. The WSJ is not just finance, they
provide international news coverage. We’ve also added a few magazines requested by patrons.
 
The library is your space. It’s here for you to meet with friends, scroll Instagram, read,
contemplate. Need to get out of the house? Come here.

Here’s to good health for all and a warm, memorable latter part of spring.
 
See you soon!

To see what books and movies are new, check out our catalog page
https://somersworth.nhais.bywatersolutions.com/cgi-bin/koha/opac-main.pl.

For general information about our library and services, see the city page
https://www.somersworth.com/somersworth-public-library.
 

The Hours of the Library are:

Tuesday & Wednesday: 11 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Thursday, Friday & Saturday: 9 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Sunday & Monday: Closed

Have you seen our Facebook page
https://www.facebook.com/SomersworthLibrary/ It’s updated at least
once a week and usually more. You don’t have to be on Facebook to find
links to author-related videos, new books and virtual events.

Cemetery Trustees

https://somersworth.nhais.bywatersolutions.com/cgi-bin/koha/opac-main.pl
https://www.somersworth.com/somersworth-public-library
https://www.facebook.com/SomersworthLibrary/


Shares a Story!

Clean-up Day at Forest Glade
The Friends of Forest Glade Cemetery invite you to join

us on May 15th from 9:30 a.m. to Noon.
We are having our first clean-up day. We will be
working in the Veterans section getting things ready for



Memorial Day services to be held there as part of our
City’s Tribute to all Veterans.

We will be outside so we will all be safe, sis feet
apart. Please feel free to wear a face mask if you feel
more comfortable. Bring your rakes, work gloves and
sunscreen, and if you have a pickup truck and willing we
could make trips to Malley Farm.

For More Information: Please Contact Maggie
E-MAIL Maggiein03878@comcast.net

 

A City Sustainability Committee?
 Tell Me More!

 
Danger! 

 
As we unearth hazardous materials from our basements and garages for spring-
cleaning, it presents a quandary of what to do with them. Utilizing the
upcoming Household Hazardous Waste collection event on May 1, 2021 at

Turnkey landfill is a safe way to dispose of these materials. This event is held annually in early
May. But we can make better choices today and every day:
 
Window Cleaner: Fill a spray bottle ¼ of the way with vinegar, then top off with water. 
Oven Degreaser: Sprinkle grease stains with baking soda and scrub with a dry rag. 
Toilet Bowl Cleaner: Use baking soda or vinegar 
Rug Deodorizer: Deodorize dry carpets by sprinkling liberally with baking soda. Wait at least 15
minutes and vacuum. 
 
The Somersworth Sustainability Committee is focusing on reduction of pesticide use, which
significantly jeopardizes our ecosystem(and subsequently our own human health). Somersworth is
among 14 Seacoast communities signed on to the EPA Great Bay Nitrogen Reduction General
Permit. Among the requirements is measurably reducing the release of nitrogen in the Great Bay
Estuary over the next 5 years, and implementing/promoting the use of fewer chemical-based
herbicides and fertilizers.  
 
The Somersworth Sustainability Committee meets monthly. If you are interested in getting
involved on the Committee or wish to to learn more about what we are up to, contact Committee
Chair Sarah Eckstein at sarahmeckstein@gmail.com
 
 

Somersworth Festival Association
Donate and Win!

mailto:Maggiein03878@comcast.net
mailto:sarahmeckstein@gmail.com


 
You can help the Somersworth Festival Association and hopefully win great
raffle prizes! We have started a new Facebook group called SFA Donate and
Win. You

have to join the group to participate in our periodic raffles.
 
Our first raffle is for a $100 Amazon.com gift card. This raffle is going live on Friday, April 30 th.
Tickets are $6.00 each and there will be 25 tickets (slots) sold. The raffle is being held totally
online. For details about how this raffle works, please visit our SFA Donate and Win Facebook
group page.
 
$6.00 per ticket                      There will only be 25 tickets sold for this drawing!
 
These raffles are for NH residents only, and you must be at least 16 years of age to participate in
them. If you have any questions, please email us at sfachild.festival@gmail.com or call us at
603-692-5869.
  

 

Somersworth Festival Association
May Spring Fling Calendar Raffle

 
 

Are you feeling lucky? You can help support the Somersworth Festival Association’s events and
programs for the children by participating in our May Spring Fling Calendar Raffle. The tickets
are $10 each and will give you the opportunity to win great items 31 times. All winning tickets
are put back into the raffle bin for each item. We will be drawing winners of all 31 items on June
2nd on Facebook Live. We will also be posting the winners on the Somersworth Festival
Association’s Facebook page.
 
Our Calendar Raffle tickets will be available starting May 1st and will be sold until May 31st.
There are
several ways you can purchase your tickets.
 
You can pay by credit card, debit card or electronic funds transfer at our website,
www.nhfestivals.org.
 
You can pay by check. There is a Raffle Ticket Request form on our website,
www.nhfestivals.org, for you to complete and send in with your check.
 
You can pay by cash. Complete the Raffle Ticket Request form on our website and put it in an
envelope with the cash payment and put it into the mail slot of our office at 163 Main Street, Unit
8, in Somersworth. There is a big “Globe Kid” logo in the window of our door.
 
You will receive email confirmations for all methods of payment.
 
You can also get our Calendar Raffle tickets at the following Somersworth stores:
 

Poppy Seed Studio
The Cozy Nest

The Gathering Place Studio
Toys from the Attic

 
Our Calendar Raffle tickets will also be available at our upcoming Spring Craft Fair from 9

mailto:sfachild.festival@gmail.com
http://www.nhfestivals.org
http://www.nhfestivals.org


a.m. to 3 p.m. on May 8th at Holy Trinity Church.
 
If you have any questions, please email us at sfachild.festival@gmail.com or call us at 603-692-
5869. For further details, please visit www.nhfestivals.org.
 

mailto:sfachild.festival@gmail.com
http://www.nhfestivals.org


Monday May 31
Memorial Day Schedule of Events

Everyone is Welcomed



To stay on top of what’s going on at
Families First, please sign up for
their newsletters.

Family Focus: Info on each month’s

https://www.familiesfirstseacoast.org/contact/sign-up-for-our-newsletters/


parent and family programs, monthly parenting tips and ideas, useful links and more.
Sent monthly. (Read issues.)

Coming up: Mind in the Making, Positive Solutions, ACT for Strong Families, Parent
Cafe for Dads, a workshop with Lynn Lyons, and more. Details below, and signup info
for all is on our website.

Spring Programs Announced

Positive Solutions
Tuesdays, April 20 - May 27
6-7:30 pm, on Zoom
 

Social-emotional skills are the strategies a child has for: 
 managing big feelings
navigating relationships
playing well with others

https://www.familiesfirstseacoast.org/about/publications/
https://www.familiesfirstseacoast.org/about/publications/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1N5CrUzHMOTFnxzDqfw0MY_xhK484MI166AWKG22hjmHIayCVTZEeKuCHOh_J-dSXU8NyVRAqb-u0mOzTVKSrMHgdvrP8eHWksTIEBkHWSyik3C3gAQku4xyyw3eGqV7l50_6fI8AkhD_SrVqZmN-aujfkII08qtBzPXSXngriFm4MEFgmm2QYoBOd0Dt-KGsUQd4xiylCX1t1PrmUsvWn7ApV2zignwAXrlsZNfq8=&c=Y3BT9bwDhRw3w62k-SbIVwFiIoBhAGh-FSb36lyjPlfZHatauB8kDw==&ch=s1slZ_sIRFvcMDMUfGPttayLPZ75GgGJ77zEXmoDIueW5VsdkHBJuQ==&jrc=1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1N5CrUzHMOTFnxzDqfw0MY_xhK484MI166AWKG22hjmHIayCVTZEbUDvI0TBWTim4tZM4jk8_EOBZOx_Aw1Q40Kwtc8MP2aLkHgoOj3s9IM_WRLyhVvnhMfQC-o4KY4hh-F1iEGJjHJvHn8lsSScNk7cHALJPE3NOC4CocXYVLiu7pbqkC8r-y1fG0Grxx0jW3sFQExv4LZ34VVhfl0UtcaN0rHt5_PnagsjrHn1s5S88IJp6q0pg==&c=Y3BT9bwDhRw3w62k-SbIVwFiIoBhAGh-FSb36lyjPlfZHatauB8kDw==&ch=s1slZ_sIRFvcMDMUfGPttayLPZ75GgGJ77zEXmoDIueW5VsdkHBJuQ==&jrc=1


solving difficult problems
making responsible decisions.

 
One of our most important roles as parents and caregivers is to help children express and manage
emotions, communicate needs, and establish positive and rewarding relationships. Teaching and
reinforcing these skills helps increase kids' self confidence, motivation to learn and positive
attitude toward themselves and school, while making them less likely to experience emotional
distress.

Positive Solutions for Families is a nationally recognized, evidence-based program, developed
by the Center on the Social and Emotional Foundations for Early Learning. The program is
especially appropriate for parents/caregivers with children under age 7. 

Sign up Now

​Quality Service, Quality Schools, Quality Somersworth
Vision 2020

"We Believe in Somersworth"

Proud Past, Bright Future

https://www.familiesfirstseacoast.org/event/positive-solutions-for-families/2021-04-20/

